

Maple Lake Association

June 18, 2026

Present: Frank, Don, Mike, Sherry, Anne, Doug, Diane, Dona Excused Sue

Guests: Chuck and Shirley Lund

Minutes of last meeting were discussed. Dona made motion to approve minutes of last meeting, Diane seconded, all in favor.

Treasurers Report: Anne reports we have \$9969.55 in the bank account. We paid the village for the new dock but there is supposed to be another section. They talked to Roman about it. Doug moved to accept the report, Diane seconded, all in favor. Anne said we bought some paper supplies and stamps for \$312.74 and we also have some subscriptions that will be coming due, and \$118 for the new pens. Diane made motion when the bills come due, Dona seconded, All in favor.

Village Parks and Recreation Meeting- Diane and Doug went to the meeting. They are looking at the budget and what types of things to prioritize. They are discussing moving Cedar Street school equipment to Children's Paradise and some other ideas. They are discussing dredging and funding ideas like grants to do something like this.. Also, they discussed a kayak rental program with a kiosk type system as a possibility.

Weed Control- Don reports that June 2nd was the first treatment and they did half the lake. Two boats are used to do the work on the lake. They came back June 10th to do the second treatment. They did the north end of the lake but the air boat was stalling. They brought out the second boat and treated along the amphitheater and the buoy area. They also did the hospital area and went across the lake multiple times. They did a good job with the treatment of the lake.

Weed Boat- Doug said nothing new to report. It's not in the water.

Village Updates- Roman was not here. We discussed the mystery pontoon. It seems to be moving around the lake.

Web Site- Dona reported on the website being updated and events being posted. People are visiting the website and Facebook site. There has been 740 views of our Facebook site. She is seeing more activity. Dona discussed the email she sent out today for kayakers that have physical limitations, a group is using the kayak launch this weekend as there are only a few in the area that are accessible. She has already seen positive responses about this event.

Social Committee- Frank mentioned the boat parade and wanted to make sure we went farther out in the lake near the buoy and come back near the shore. Sherry said they are making plans for the events, with some new ideas. She has been working on the

poker run and needs one more location to stop. They have some ideas for places, there will be 5 stops.

Hats, Visors, Shirts- Diane reports she and Sherry went to the farmers market. She sold a few items and also had a mail order sent to Florida, we also have the new pens in stock that we give away.

Grants- Sue not here

Communications- Mike had received nothing except EGLE trainings and announcements from the state. Dona also asked he share them if he gets something new.

Public Comment- Shirley mentioned the mystery pontoon on village property. We discussed sending a letter to the village and sheriff department about the boat. Mike volunteered to do that. Chuck mentioned his conversation with Al about the lake and changes he has noticed over the years. He wondered about the turbidity of the lake. He feels like the water is cloudier than before. There was a general discussion about that and any changes in the lake and possible causes- stronger rains, is Briggs pond getting full, changes in the dams, less birds? We discussed any observations we had.

Anne made motion to adjourn, Doug seconded, all in favor.

Submitted by Mike Pioch